
BRIGHTON & HOVE PETANQUECLUB 

Minutes of EC Meeting held on 9 March 2013 

Present: Terry, Pat, Ann, Gareth and Sheena 

Apologies: Ian, Alan, Nick & Janice 

Minutes of last meeting read and agreed. 

Matters Arising: 

Digilock – Ann met with Banforths and this has now been fitted and 
the new system seems to be working well. 

Trophy – Gareth to return the Mixed Doubles Trophy.  

Coaching – Terry met with Tony and it would appear there is some 
complication with the EPA insurance – only members are covered.  
He is going to come along to the next meeting on 6 April and explain 
in more detail.  He is happy to run 2 sessions – 18 May and 1 June.  
Meanwhile Sheena is going to look into the club taking out it’s own 
insurance and also enquire what cover we get from the Council. 

Open competitions – Gareth has agreed to send out the paperwork 
and Ann will run the raffles. Terry. Nick and Chris to run the 
competitions on the day and will ask Alan to get involved.  

Club Identity – Ann has taken this over and all orders to go via  her. 
Various items were brought to the meeting priced as follows:- 

  Fleece    £18.50 

  Hoodie    £17.00 

  Sweatshirt    £12.00 

  Cap     £ 8.00 

The polo shirts are available at £10 until 31 March and will then be 
£14.00.  Ann to let members know. 

Finance Report: 



Balance current a/c   £716.55   (includes £63.25 petty cash) 

Balance savings a/c  £5387.00 

Membership – 44 – up on this time last year 

Winter Singles league – going very well and is nearly finished. 

Schedule of events – this has now been finalised and Ian has sent  it 
out to all members 

Brochure – Nick has printed some off and we will need more by April 
when we start recruiting 

Cleaning rota – Pat to ask for volunteers 

Clubhouse – Pat met with Jane Pinnock re damp problem.  The 
Council have proposed a reduction of £400 in the rent to cover our 
costs of redecorating and we are awaiting confirmation of this.  
Meanwhile Terry met with a decorating company ‘Fred’ll Fix it’  who 
quoted £460 to treat and paint the clubhouse.  Will look into 
whether this includes vat.  Will get 2 more estimates for comparison.  
The committee are happy to go ahead with this work but felt the 
problem on the roof should be dealt with first i.e. unblock the 
downpipe (of stones) to avoid water collecting on the roof.  Ann to 
meet Fred on site and discuss this with him. 

Signatories – form to be filled in and take David Alfred off. Sheena to 
arrange a meeting at the bank. 

Sports Development Team – Terry received a communication from 
Ryan Edwards, Brighton & Hove Council, enquiring whether we 
wished to take part in their 3 year plan to develop informal sports 
along the seafront.  Terry to reply explaining that we have our own 
recruitment policy and would be more than happy to do something 
in conjunction with the Council,  but we do not wish to get involved 
on a formal basis. 

Date of next meeting – Saturday 6 April at 11 am in the clubhouse.  

 



 


